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RECREATION DEPARTMENT EVENTS 
 

Trunk-Or-Treat- Put on your favorite costume and come to the Town Offices to 
go Trunk-or-Treating! Show us your creative side! Trunks will be decorated and 
candy will be handed out. This event provides a safe family environment for trick or 
treaters. If you would like to host a trunk or donate candy, please email or call Jenn 
Popp, Rec Director at recreation@pittsfordvermont.com or (802) 483-6500 ext.  17 
Date:          Sunday, October 30 
Time:           3:30-4:30pm 

Location:    Pittsford Town Office- 426 Plains Road 
Fee:             Free but donations are appreciated 
 
Pittsford Rec Trading Card Nights- Dig out your sports cards, Pokemon, 
Digimon or Magic: The Gathering cards and join us in the Lothrop cafeteria for 
Trading Card Night! You can buy, sell, swap, or trade your cards! Adults, teens and 
children are welcome to attend.   
Dates:       Sunday, October 16th and Sunday November 20th 
Time:        4:00 - 6:00pm 
Location:   Lothrop Cafeteria 
Fee:        Free 

 

Senior Luncheons:  Seats are limited to 50 per day. For information on meals or to 
reserve a seat, please contact Jenn Popp at (802) 483-6500 ext 17 or 
 recreation@pittsfordvermont.com.  
 
Dates:   October 20, November 17, December 15 and January 19 

Time:   Noon 

Location:  Pittsford Congregational Church 

Fee:  $5 per meal 

VETERANS DAY CELEBRATION 
The Town plans to commemorate Veterans Day with a brief outdoor ceremony 

on Friday, NOVEMBER 11 at 11:00 AM at the Pittsford Town Offices at  
426 Plains Road.  Please join us for this special event. 



Public input is welcomed and encouraged throughout the upcoming FY23/24 budget process.  Scheduling for review 
of each department’s budget will be posted on the Agendas for the Select Board meetings.  If you have a particular 
interest in attending the budget review meeting on a department or service provided by the Town, please do not  
hesitate to contact the Town Manager’s Office at (802) 483-6500, ext. 20 to inquire about the scheduling of that 
budget.  Select Board meetings start at 6:30 p.m. and are held on the first and third Wednesdays of the month in the 
Town Office’s Conference Room. Please check the Town website for up to date agendas for meetings at 
www.pittsfordvermont.com.  
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BUDGET SEASON COMING SOON! 

TOWN REPORT REMINDER 

Pittsford’s Town Report submissions will be due          
January 2, 2023.  This is a reminder for department 
heads, elected officials, boards, organizations, associa-
tions and appropriation-recipients to be thinking about 
your submission and financial reports.  Letters will be sent 
out in early October 2022 requesting needed information 
and including the email address for submissions. 
Questions?  Please call Ann Reed at (802) 483-6500 ext 
13 or email  Asst2manager@pittsfordvermont.com. 
Thank you.                                  

CORRECT MAILING ADDRESS 

If you have changed your mailing address in the last year, please notify 
the Town Clerk’s office at  (802) 483-6500 ext. 10 or 11 as Town prop-
erty tax bills were mailed out in July.  Having the correct mailing ad-
dress saves on time and money.   

If you are a new owner in Pittsford and have Town water and/or sewer 
service, please contact the Assistant to the Town Manager’s office at 
(802) 483-6500 ext 13. The next utility bills will be mailed out the end 
of December. Remember the silver drop box located on the left side of 
the Town Office front parking lot exit is available 24/7 for payments. 

PROPERTY TAXES 
 

The final payment due date is  November 15, 2022  Payments 
must be received by November 15, 2022 to be considered on 
time.  Postmarks are not accepted. Credit and debit cards are 
accepted at the Clerk/Treasurer’s office for all monetary transac-
tions.  The cardholder is responsible to pay any applicable charges 
for the service.   
Please contact the Town Clerk’s office with any questions at (802) 
483-6500 Ext. 10,11 or 12.  The silver drop box on the left side of 
the office front parking lot is available 24/7.  After the November 
15 deadline, penalties will be assessed and interest will begin to 
accrue.  The Town Office is open November 15 from 8am-4:30pm. 

If you have financial difficulty in making full tax payments, please 
contact Ann Reed at (802) 483-6500 ext. 13 or asst2manag-
er@pittsfordvermont.com for payment options to assist with the 
burden.  

                Village Farm Pavillion Update 
The Pittsford Village Farm is going to have a pavilion for out-
door activities and entertainment. In partnership with Maclure 
Library, the Village Farm participated in The Better Places grant 
program, an initiative of the Vermont Department of Housing 
and Community Development and the Vermont Community 
Foundation. The statewide program “empowers Vermonters to 
create vibrant and inclusive public places in the hearts of Ver-
mont communities.” 

In a laser-focused campaign to raise the necessary funds to quali-
fy for the grant, Pittsford Village Farm was given a 60 day win-
dow to secure its match. Members of the greater Pittsford com-
munity rallied to the cause and raised more than $11,000 to qual-
ify for a $22,000 grant.   

Casella Construction is donating employees and equipment to 
prepare the site and finish the concrete work.  Joseph P. Carrara 
and Sons and Gagnon Lumber are providing a discount on con-
crete and lumber for the structure. Chuck Charbonneau is do-
nating labor to construct the pavilion. 

 Construction of the Pavilion will start in late September. There 
will be a dedication of the building in late October. 

Basket Raffle Sunday, October 23, 2022 
Location: Lothrop Cafeteria—West Side Entrance 
Time: 9:00-11:00am 
Proceeds will benefit the Pittsford Seniors Group 
 

Annual Craft Fair Saturday, November 12, 2022 
Location: Lothrop Cafeteria 
Time: 9:00am—2:00pm 
To register for a table, please contact Jenn Popp at (802) 483-6500 
ext 17 or recreation@pittsfordvermont.com 
 

Bus Trip to New York City 
Date: Saturday, November 19, 2022 
Time: 6:00am departure, 11:30pm return 
Location: depart from Pittsford Town Offices 
Cost: $85.00 per bus ticket 
Are you looking for something to do while your spouse is hunting? 
Needing those holiday gifts you just can’t find around here? Have 
you been wanting to see the Rockettes Christmas Spectacular? This 
is the trip for all this and more! Contact Jen Popp at the rec depart-
ment to purchase your ticket! recreation@pittsfordvermont.com or 
(802) 483-6500 ext. 17.  
 

Sarah’s Stories 6th Annual Chili Cook-Off with NEW CORN-
HOLE TOURNAMENT! 

Date: Saturday October 15, 2022 
Time: 11:00am-2:00pm 
Location: Pittsford Recreation Area 
For more information please email sarastoriesvt@gmail.com  



Page 3  Town of  P i t ts ford  
Newsletter  

Volume 17,  I ssue 4  
 

 
Town Manager’s Fall Message 

 
We are headed into my personal favorite time of year, Fall!  This is a great time to be certain that all of your heating  
systems are cleaned, tuned up and ready to go prior to burn season.  I would also like to highlight that Fire Prevention 
Week is from October 9 – 15, 2022. NFPA® is celebrating the 100th anniversary of Fire Prevention 
Week™ (FPW). This year’s FPW campaign, “Fire Won’t Wait”.  Plan your escape™”, works to educate everyone 
about simple but important actions they can take to keep themselves and those around them safe from home fires, so 
take the time to plan your escape with all members of your family, it could save a life!   
Please visit https://www.nfpa.org/Events/Events/Fire-Prevention-Week/About for additional information on how to stay 
safe and for best practices in the prevention of fires.  
 

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or comments about Town matters. I can be reached at 
(802) 483-6500 ext. 20 or manager@pittsfordvermont.com.  
 Kindly, Brenda Fox-Howard, Town Manager  
 
REMEMBER…. Open Burning is Prohibited in the following instances: 
No person is permitted to open burn: Household Garbage, Tires, Rubber, Plastic, Waste Oil,  
Asphalt Materials, Materials Containing Asbestos or Pressure Treated Wood. 
If you are thinking about starting a legal fire, please get your proper Burn Permit for legal conforming materials such as, 
a pile of brush or hardwood meant for burning.  Those legal materials list can be found under the provisions of Section 5
-201, 5-202 and 5-203. Fire Warden Brad Keith can be reached at (802) 779-2950 for a burn permit.  
Another safety tip for this time of year besides fire safety is hiking safety, please “wear your orange” when traversing 
through the woods, especially remote locations known for hunting.  You can never be too visible when on or off a trail so 
always wear bright clothing, safety shoes, jacket and proper head protection from the elements, the climate can change 
rapidly throughout the various elevations. 
Fire Hydrants Save Lives… 
Be sure to keep fire hydrants free from snow by reminding snow removal contractors not to block the hydrants when 
they are plowing.  Also, please do not plow snow into the road. 

EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1, 2022 
PITTSFORD POLICE DEPARTMENT 

OFFICE PHONE – (802) 483-6500 x14 or x19 
EMERGENCY - DIAL 911 

Beginning OCTOBER 1st VSP Dispatch Westminster will no longer take non-emergency calls.   
VSP Dispatch will no longer take any information or connect citizens directly to the officers. 

All NON-EMERGENCY calls will be sent to Pittsford Police’s Office phone/Voice mail. 
Voice Mails will be checked daily.  Cases will be generated and given to Pittsford Police Department (PPD) Offic-
ers.  Depending on the day and schedule, citizens may have to wait for two or more days before hearing from PPD 
officers. 
NO CALLS are to be made to Officers’ Cell phones.  The quickest way to reach PPD Officers is to call the office 
directly.   Call (802) 483-6500 x14 or x 19, if someone is in the office they will answer.  If no one answers, leave a 
message and someone will call you back as soon as possible. 
The Pittsford Police Department will continue to serve the citizens of Pittsford to the best of their ability, however,  
PPD is NOT a 24/7 Agency.    These changes have been made by Jennifer Morrison the Commissioner of VT  
Department of Public Safety. 

If you have an EMERGENCY - DIAL 911 
POLICE / FIRE / AMBULANCE 



Deadline for submissions to the Winter 
Pittsford Town Newsletter is January 15, 2023.                   

Please send articles to  
Asst2manager@pittsfordvermont.com. 
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TRANSFER STATION RENEWAL PERMITS  

Transfer Station permits for 11/1/22 to 10/31/2023 are now 
available at the Town Office, 426 Plains Road.  Renewal 
deadline is 11/1/22.  The permit fee is $20.00 which includes 
a 10 bag/container (30 gal) punch card.  Extra cards available 
for $20.00 at  the Town Office via cash, check, credit card or 
debit card or at the Transfer Station by check only.         
Residents must have new permit stickers by 11/1/22 in  
order to use the Transfer Station.   
 
Instructions for posting your Transfer Station permit  
stickers: 
Your new Transfer Station Permit sticker should be affixed to 
the inside of your vehicle’s window, on whichever window 
(front or back) that is normally closest to the shed and dump-
sters when you park at the Transfer Station.  This will enable 
the  Attendants to see it and confirm that you are eligible to 
use the Transfer Station.   
Please remember that the Transfer Station is open to the pub-
lic only on Wednesdays from 3pm-6pm and Saturdays 
from 8am-3pm.  Dumping beyond these hours of operation is 
prohibited and considered theft of services. Violators will be 
prosecuted.  
The Pittsford Transfer Station does not accept tires.  Please 
take them to the Gleason Road Transfer Station in Rutland. 
The HHW Depot at the Gleason Road Transfer Station in Rut-
land is open Monday through Saturday 7am to 3pm. Contact 
Tom Remes at (802) 770-1333 for more information regarding 
Household Hazardous Waste disposal. 

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR NOTES 
 

Fall weather often has property owners buying/building  
Storage Structures to shelter their belongings.  A 
“Structure is an assembly of materials for occupancy 
or Use”, and any permanent Structure (in place for 
over six months) that is over 150 sq. ft. in area needs a 
Town permit. This includes shipping containers, fabric 
& frame tents, sheds on skids, etc.  The structure’s 
placement  also has to conform to minimum setbacks 
from property lines.   
 
The Zoning Administrator has regular office hours on 
Wednesday afternoons and Fridays; please contact him 
with any questions at (802) 483-6500 X 18 or  
zoning@pittsfordvermont.com.  

 

SAFETY CHECK 
With the change of seasons comes the threat for inclement weather 
and the possibility for long-term power outages.  
The Pittsford Department of Emergency Management recognizes 
that this is a major concern for the elderly or those with specific 
medical needs, such as medication, refrigeration, oxygen therapy or 
users of any other medical device that relies on power to operate. 
To address this concern, we have created a database of  Pittsford/
Florence residents who might benefit from a "Safety Check" during 
these times. 
If you, a neighbor, family member or other Pittsford resident you 
know might benefit from a "Safety Check” during a long-term  
power outage, please contact me at (802) 747-8184 to be added to 
our list.  Thanks, Jason P. Davis, Pittsford Emergency Management 
Director 

ASSESSOR’S CORNER 
Assessor’s Office Staffing and Hours 

The Assessor’s Office is staffed by Lisa Wright, Contract Asses-
sor and Linda Trask, Secretary as well as Karen Folger, Assessor 
Clerk.  Linda is in the office Mondays and Tuesdays from 9 to 1 
and Lisa and Karen are in the office on Thursdays, with Lisa’s 
office hours being 9:30 to 1:30 and by appointment. 

Information Resource   
The Assessor’s Office now has GIS available with Property Rec-
ord Cards (PCR) linked to each parcel. These can be found at ei-
ther pittsfordvermont.com/departments/assessor or 
www.axisgis.com/ PittsfordVT.  The Property Record Card (AKA 
Assessor’s Card) is a two page synopsis of all information the 
Assessor has on each property in Town. We suggest that all  
property owners pick up a copy of the Assessor’s Card at the 
Town Office to be sure that all information is correct. This is es-
pecially important if any changes have been made to your proper-
ty. 

Properties under Construction or  
Building Permits or Demolitions in Progress 

The Assessor’s Office is charged with assessing all properties as 
of their status as of 4/1 of the year.  If you have a building under 
construction or a new outbuilding or demo of an existing building 
and if that job is now complete, we would be happy to inspect this 
fall.  Any work we can complete on under constructions properties 
in the fall makes our work a bit lighter in the spring. 

VISIT OUR PITTSFORD TRAILS 

Pittsford has over 16 miles of trails to enjoy hiking, running or  
walking.  The Cadwell and Split Rock Trails continue to be great for 
hiking or biking.  When out enjoying the trails, please be considerate 
and follow the Leave No Trace principles.  For the comfort of  
everyone on the trails, we ask that dogs be leashed at all times.  
Thank you to all of the landowners for allowing use of your land 
and Trail Volunteers for maintaining the Trails throughout the year.  
Anyone interested in joining the Trail Committee, please contact the 
Jennifer Popp at: recreation@pittsfordvermont.com. 
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THE PITTSFORD SELECT BOARD                                                      
Meetings are on the first and third Wednesday of each month at 6:30 PM.  
The Select Board Zoom meetings are recorded and broadcast on  PEG TV, 
Channel 21, at www.pegtv.com  

PITTSFORD WATER & SEWER COMMISSION                                               
Meetings are on the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30 PM.          

PITTSFORD PLANNING COMMISSION                                                           
Meetings are on the fourth Thursday of each month at 7:00 PM.  

PITTSFORD RECREATION COMMITTEE                                                            
Meetings are on the second Tuesday of each month at 6:00 PM. 

Agendas or changes to these meetings will be posted on the Town’s  
website and posted at the Town Offices, Pittsford Post Office and Keith’s 
Country Store. All the above meetings are held at the Municipal Offices.  

Pittsford Rec Basketball- We are excited to be back on the courts and playing basketball again! Practices for all youth levels will be 
in the Lothrop gym.  
U10 & U12 
Dates:   Early December through mid-March. 
Time:         TBA 
Registration:  October 31st through November 21st 
Fee:   $30 – After November 21st- $50.00  
U6 & U8  
Dates:   Early January and runs every Saturday through Early February  
Time:       TBA 

Registration:  October 31st through November 21st  
Fee:  $30.00 – After November 21st - $50.00 
**********************************************************************************************************
Like and follow the Pittsford Rec Facebook Page, Instagram, and Twitter to stay updated on sports and events 

The Pittsford Rec Dept. now has a Community Email with upcoming sports and events. To be added to the list, please 
send an email with your first and last name to the Rec Director at: recreation@pittsfordvermont.com 
************************************************************************************************ 
SNOW GEAR GIVEAWAY! 
Date: Sunday November 20, 2022 
Time: 2:00pm-4:00pm 
Location: Lothrop Gymnasium 
The Pittsford Rec is looking for donations of new or gently used snowpants, coats, mittens, gloves, hats, and winter clothing of all 
sizes. All donations will be organized in the gym to give away to families in need. Families of all income brackets are encouraged to 
come. Donations can be brought to the Pittsford Town Offices starting Monday, October 17th.  
********************************************************************************************************** 
The Pittsford Recreation Area has 18 holes of disc golf for your enjoyment! Disc Golf is a great opportunity to meet new people all while 
getting exercise and enjoying nature… and it is FREE! Sturdy footwear is recommended. Please check for ticks after playing!  
***************************************************************************************************************************** 
Contemporary Square Dance Lessons 
Mark your calendars for the fall startup of Contemporary square dance lessons in Pittsford. These will again be offered through the Pittsford 
Recreation sponsorship of the Cast Off 8’s Square Dance Club. A square dance is a dance for four couples -eight dancers in total- arranged in a 
square, with one couple on each side, facing the middle of the square. Much different than the square dancing from grade school, contemporary 
square dance is danced to a variety of music types, including pop, traditional and contemporary country music, rock, Motown, techno, and hip-hop. 
Dancers dress in casual clothes.  There will be a small when classes start on 9/28/22. Classes will be held at the Lothrop School gymnasium at 7 
p.m. For more info see www.Castoff8s.com or Facebook Cast Off 8’s Square Dance Club or contact Lauren at lauren.castoff8s@gmail.com.  

 
CHALLENGES KEEPING TOWN ROADS CLEAR 

Winter will soon be upon us!  As many residents already know, the 
Town’s Highway Department has provided excellent service in years 
past, particularly when it comes to keeping Town roads free of snow 
and ice. 

A timely reminder to all:  We live in Vermont at least in part to enjoy 
the beauty of the seasons.  In fall & wintertime, it snows, rains and 
ices.  Snow and ice on Town roads is inevitable.  While the Town’s 
crew will continue to do its best to address the weather events to 
come, we would appreciate the patience and understanding of Town 
residents.  To keep the roads clear, please DO NOT plow or snowblow 
snow into the roads—it is a Vermont State Law.  Reasonable expecta-
tions and a recognition of the power of mother nature will help us all 
get through the winter in good spirits.   Be safe out there! 



MACLURE LIBRARY NEWS & EVENTS 
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Library Hours:  
Monday 10am-6pm, Tuesday 10am-6pm, Wednesday 10am-6pm, Thursday 10am-6pm, Saturday 10am-2pm 
Knitting Group: Friday from 12pm-2pm. Please call 802-483-2972 to join 

Upcoming Events: 
Weekly Storytime Playgroup: Tuesdays from 10am-12pm.  
 Join us for crafts, stories, snacks, and free play! Hosted by Rutland County Parent Child Center 
OCTOBER LECTURE SERIES:  
Tuesday, October 4th @6pm:  Howard Coffin: 1800 and Frozen To  Death: The Cold Year of 1816 
 1816 has long been known as the year without summer. This talk includes scores of anecdotes about the dark year of failed 
 crops, scarce food, and religious revival.  
Tuesday, October 11th  @6pm:  Luis Vivanco: Of Wheelmen, The New Woman, and Good Roads: Bicycling in Vermont 1880-1920 
 Luis Vivanco explores the early history of the bicycle in Vermont, tied to important changes in industrial production,  
 consumerism, and new cultural ideas about auto-mobility and effortless speed. Sponsored by Vermont Humanities 
Tuesday, October 18th @6pm:  Michael Lange: The Many Meanings of Maple 
 Michael Lange discusses maple sugaring, focusing on why maple has become so important to Vermont’s identity, and how it 
 helps us shape who  we are as Vermonters. Sponsored by Vermont Humanities.  
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP: 
Tuesday, October 25th @6pm:   Blackbird House  by Alice Hoffman 
Tuesday, November 29th @6pm: On Brassard’s Farm by Daniel Hecht 
Cookbook Club: 
Monday, October 3 @6pm: Crook to Cook by Snoop Dogg 
Monday, November 1 @6pm: Kitchen Express by Mark Brittman 
Monday, December 5 @6pm: The Great Christmas Cookie Swap by Good Housekeeping 
Yoga with Paula:  
Mondays and Wednesdays @ 5pm—for details and to join email pali36@aol.com 
Services Available: 
Borrow books, audios, movies and passes; Printing/Copying/Scanning; 5 Public Computer stations; Free WiFi outside 
Now Lending: 
Snowshoes; Wood Moisture Meter; Baby Carrier; Projector & screen; Microphone & amplifier; Laptops 
To Get a Library Card 
If you don’t have a library card and you are a resident of Pittsford, Florence or Brandon, we can get you signed up for a free library 
card, no problem.   Send an email with the following info: 
Name, Mailing Address & Phone to contact@maclurelibrary.org and we will register you for a library card! 
Library Trustee Meetings: Thursday, October 13th @ 4:30pm and Thursday, December 8th @4:30pm. Public Welcome. 
         
           Contact Us! 
     Call (802) 483.2972 

Email contact@maclurelibrary.org 
Visit our website: www.maclurelibrary.org 

Check our Facebook page for any immediate updates 



PITTSFORD FOOD SHELF 
 

While we are distressed at the mounting financial 
pressures that are prodding more and more neighbors to 
take us up on what we have to offer at the Food Shelf, we 
are very grateful that, because of the generosity of our 
supporters and the dedication of our volunteers, we are in 
a position to respond generously to this increased demand.  
As we head into the holiday season here are some things 
to keep in mind: 

· We are still offering curbside delivery for those who 
can’t or would prefer not to shop in person 

· Anyone can come during our hours of operation 
without an appointment (Mon 9-11, Thurs 4-6) 

· Between our generous neighbors and a grant from the 
Vermont Foodbank, we have been offering lots of 
fresh produce this summer and fall from local gardens 
and farms. As the growing season winds down, we 
want to thank all of the gardeners and farmers for 
taking your neighbors into consideration when you 
bought your seeds last winter and when you tilled this 
Spring and when you weeded through the Summer 
months.  

· We are taking a lot of steps to develop a board and 
policies that will help the Pittsford Food Shelf 
become even more effective in years to come 

· We will be scheduling all of November and 
December’s appointments early in each month to give 
our volunteers free time around Thanksgiving and 
Christmas. 

· If you have things you would like to contribute to the 
Pittsford Food Shelf you can drop it off at Keith’s at 
the interior entrance to the Food Shelf (south end of 
the building) or in the foyer of the Pittsford Town 
Office. 

· You can get more information, reach out, schedule an 
appointment, and even make a secure contribution at 
our website, www.pittsfordfoodshelf.org 

We would like the Pittsford Food Shelf to be a place that 
everyone in our community has in common, a real point 
of pride for our wonderful, caring community. We would 
like to see a time when everyone in our town either 
benefits from or contributes to the Pittsford Food Shelf (or 
both!) We would love to have you 
drop in some time and say hello and 
see what we have to offer, whether 
your pantry is flush or scant.  
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PITTSFORD HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
P.O. Box 423, Pittsford VT 05763 

802-483-2040  www.pittsfordhistorical.com 
  

Our museum at Eaton Hall (3399 US Rte 7) will end its regular visit-
ing hours after Veterans’ Day, but anyone interested in viewing the 
collection or in conducting research in our archives is welcome to 
arrange a visit; contact Curator Anne Pelkey at (802) 483-6178 or 
Steve Belcher at (802) 483-2852 or spbelcher4@myfairpoint.net.  
Volunteers will still be meeting on Tuesdays during the winter 
months, and anyone interested in getting involved is welcome to join 
us (contact info as above). 
 
Oct. 23rd is the Annual Meeting and Potluck supper at 5:30pm  
followed by the business meeting & program. The meeting will start 
in the Fellowship Hall of the Pittsford Congregational Church with a 
pot-luck supper and then the Annual Meeting of members for the 
election of Society officers. The presentation by Allen Mills Jr, that 
will follow is open to the public. 
Author and Storyteller, Allen Mills Jr., will present a program on the 
Pittsford Recreation Area: "Vision of Jack Terwilliger & Mecca in 
the Middle.". A visit to the Pittsford Rec in 2020 inspired Allen to 
remember his first meeting with Jack some 50 years earlier while 
driving a dump truck for the National Guard 45th Engineers Co. that 
was hauling away dirt dug out for the swimming area.  Jack's vision 
of transforming acres of overgrown pastures into the "gem" it is  
today is a story that Allen feels everyone needs to hear.   

Veterans Day Ceremony November 11th at 
11:00 am  

at the Pittsford Town Offices 
It is with great pride that the Pittsford Veterans Committee announces 
the completion of the research that has resulted in over 1400 names of 
Pittsford residents who have proudly served our country during times 
of war and times of peace. Many volunteer hours went into this  
amazing tribute.  
 
Please join us on November 11th at 11:00 am for the dedication of the 
Pittsford Veterans Wall which will hold names of service members on 
six beautiful marble panels lining the corridor of the Town Office 
Building. 
Please Note: a printout of the list of names is available for examination 
at the Maclure Library; we welcome additions or corrections.  

PITTSFORD PUMPKIN PARTY 
Dress warm and join us for a fun-filled morning! Hay Wagon Rides, 
decorating a pumpkin just the way you like it, and crafts!!  
DATE:   Saturday, October 22 
TIME:   9:30 - 11:00 am    
LOCATION :     Pittsford Recreation Area 
FEE:  Free    **In conjunction with the Maclure Library. 
 



PRESORT STD 

ECR WSS 

Permit #1 

US Postage Paid 

Pittsford VT   

Due 11/1/22 Transfer Station 1-yr. renewal permit is 
available at Town Clerk’s Office-more info see pg. 4. 
 
PITTSFORD PROPERTY TAX DUE DATE 11/15/2022 
Tuesday, 11/15/2022, Property Taxes Due in full. The 
Town Clerk’s office is open 8am to 4:30pm 
Tuesdays. 
 

Postmarks are NOT accepted.   
 
A silver drop box is available 24/7 located on the left 
side of the front parking lot exit of the Town Offices, 
located at 426 Plains Rd. 
Credit and debit cards are accepted at the Clerk/
Treasurer’s office for all monetary transactions.   
The cardholder is responsible to pay any applicable 
charges for the service.   
 
Questions? Call (802) 483-6500 Ext. 10 or 11 or 12 
during regular business hours:   
Monday-Wednesday   8:00 am to 4:30 pm 
Thursday                     8:00 am to 6:00 pm 
Friday                          8:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 
Thank you. 

November 8, 2022 Elections 
Location: Town Offices from 7am-7pm 

PLEASE BRING YOUR BALLOTS WITH YOU 
The State will be mailing everyone ballots. If 
planning to vote in person, please bring your  
ballot with you.  

Pittsford Town Office 
P.O. Box 10 
426 Plains Road 
Pittsford, VT  05763 

Dates to Remember 
Town Clerk/Treasurer’s Office 

VISIT OUR TOWN WEBSITE! 
www.pittsfordvermont.com 

“Sunshine Village” 

 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

 
 
Municipal Town Offices will be closed on the  
following dates: 
October 10, 2022      Monday, Columbus Day 
November 24 & 25, 2022  Thurs. & Fri., Thanksgiving  
December 26, 2022      Monday, Christmas Day  
January 2, 20223      Monday, New Years Day                                                    
 


